

# **OPERATIONS MEMO**



STATE OF

### **Update from the California Student Aid Commission**

August 21, 2017 GOM 2017-27

TO: Financial Aid Administrators

**High School Counselors** 

FROM: Catalina G. Mistler Catalina G. Mistler

Deputy Director, Program Administration & Services Division

SUBJECT: Reminder: 2017-18 High School Graduation Verification for

**Entitlement Cal Grant Offered Awardees** 

This Operations Memo from the California Student Aid Commission (Commission) reminds institutions of the high school graduation confirmation process for new Entitlement Cal Grant offered awardees pursuant to <u>GOM 2017-16</u>, published on May 24, 2017.

#### New Entitlement Cal Grant offered awardees are:

- Required to have their high school graduation confirmed prior to receiving a Cal Grant payment.
- Able to self-certify their high school graduation at <u>WebGrants for Students</u>.
- Notified regularly to verify their high school graduation status prior to being withdrawn from the Cal Grant program.

## Cal Grant Entitlement awardees who do not confirm their high school graduation will:

- Not be eligible to receive Cal Grant payments.
- Be withdrawn from the Cal Grant program in the spring term 2018.

Please refer to <u>GOM 2017-16</u> for instructions on confirming high school graduation in WebGrants.

#### Need to contact us?

➤ Institutional Support phone number: (888) 294-0153

> E-mail: schoolsupport@csac.ca.gov

Working together to effectively promote education beyond high school!